PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT

BOARD MEETING
November 18, 2014

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman - Richard Drinen


Len Friedlund, Clerk

Bill DeGroot, Member
Barbara Timberman, Member


Ben Click, Member

MEMBERS ABSENT:

None
STAFF PRESENT:

John Welsch, Fire Chief

Office Manager - Kim Ball

Captain, Josh Tope
Bennie Pospishel


Matt Burns



Devon Liggett

Casey Welsch

VOLUNTEERS PRESENT:
Andrew Woodward
PUBLIC PRESENT:


Patricia Treharne


Sue Drinen



Robert Rose

Meeting opened at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  A quorum was affirmed.
ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS:

None
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
The minutes for October 21, 2014 were approved as presented.
CORRESPONDENCE:

None
FINANCIAL REPORTS:

A.  OCTOBER  EXPENDITURES:
Chief Welsch stated "We have received 54% of our income for the year.  I reviewed the financials this month and found some errors, I spoke to the accountant and she made the necessary corrections.  The corrections will show on the next financial statement."
Chief Welsch stated "I plan on having a 6 month accounting and we can then determine where we are going for the next 6 months."
OFFICE MANAGER’S REPORT – Kim Ball
A.  Ambulance Billing Report:  OCTOBER 2014:
Office Manager Ball stated "As per the last board meeting I wrote off $30,286.64 of the ambulance claims in collection.  I have included the new amount now in collections which comes to $17,461.10 in collections as of this month."
Chief Welsch stated "Those bills that we wrote off are still with the collection agency and if we get paid for any of them, they will be included with our ambulance income at a future date.  We just can't carry that much bad dept on our books."

In October we charged out $26,892.79 in ambulance claims, we received $20,407.70 in payments for October and that gives us a year to date figure of $85,396.57.  Resident subsidy for the month was $2,433.82, with a year to date figure of $6,937.98 going back into the community.  The aging report for October was $68,712.15.  
In October we received $25.00 in out of district payments, which gives us a year to date figure of $11,141.79 in out of district income.

B.  MONTHLY RUN LOG COMPARISON REPORT:  OCTOBER 2014
In October we had 25 medical calls, 5 fire calls and 11 special duty calls for a total of 41 calls.  We saw 4 individuals in the med room which brings the total for the month to 45.  We had 22 transports and we transported 23 individuals to FMC.  We had 36 calls inside the district or 88% and 5 calls out side the district or 12%.  
Chief Welsch stated "We are still seeing a few elk hit responses on the freeway but not nearly as many as we had a few years ago."
Chairman Drinen asked "Are you seeing them where the fence is or are they occurring where the fence ends?"

Chief Welsch replied "There is a problem here in Munds Park in that they don't have any way to keep the elk from walking back up around the fence to get back up to the right of way.  The other day when I went home there were about 20 elk standing on the outside of the fence right there by the canyon."
Chairman Drinen asked "Don't they have any cattle guard's or anything right there?"
Chief Welsch replied "They put in an electric pad at the cattle guard at Schnebly Hill Road, that way if the step on it they get a little shock, but they have not done that here in Munds Park.  I have seen a lot of deer along this side of the road.  They eventually plan on continuing the elk fence all the way to Interstate 40."
CHIEF'S REPORT:  
A.
Response Exception Reports:


1.
Fire

2.
EMS


3.
Rescue

Chief Welsch stated "They had a motor vehicle fire on the freeway, they had finished with the fire and then they were called back for a by-stander injury.  But we have nothing truly extraordinary as far as calls."
B.  Update on Legislative Issues:  
No update due to legislature being in recess.
C.  AFDA Update:  

Chief is sending out AFDA updates on a regular basis via e-mail. 
Chief Welsch stated "Finally after all these years AFDA is finally teaming up with the Professional Firefighters of Arizona and the Arizona Fire Chief's Association to pool their legislative capital and go after items of concern to all three groups.  What they are attempting to do is to get rid of the caps that are in place as far as property taxes go.  They are looking at a fixed cap increase or flexible cap increase with a cost of living increase.  I feel they should let the voters decide in the individual districts by elections held in those districts.  Senator Crandall's goal was to shut down all fire districts and have it managed by a single county entity, which means that there will be a lot of people who will have little or no fire protection or EMS response in a timely fashion.  We have a county bigger than most eastern seaboard states, so you can expect your fire protection to not be very good."

Member DeGroot asked "If they change that to voters decide, would that affect us here because a lot of our voters don't vote in this county?"

Chief Welsch replied "The voters that do vote in this county would decide.  However as an elected board of directors you are responsible to all the individuals that own property here whether they vote here or not.  Those people could come to the board meeting to discuss how they feel about our district or they can meet with individual board members to discuss their feelings."

PSPRS REPORT:  Clerk Friedlund

Chairman Drinen stated "I have asked Clerk Friedlund to give it because I feel this is a very important part of the Pinewood Fire District because this is the local board that controls the firefighter's retirement system.  Clerk Friedlund has taken some actions to get the local board up to date again and I would like him to explain to you what is going on."
Clerk Friedlund stated "We have had elections here, Rick Maggard and Jim Daulton have been elected to the board.  If you want to participate we are looking for a secretary.  Ben Click has informed us that he needed to be replaced so I have asked Mike Sims if he would take that spot and he has agreed to take that 4 year term.  Carl Withers is going to do two more years and then we will have to replace that position.  Steve Oberly has agreed to be an interim secretary just to help us out with Terri Perry's disability retirement application.  We are meeting this Thursday, here at the station, at 6:30 pm.  We will have Ben Click attending by phone but everyone else will be here.
Chairman Drinen stated "I have some ideas on the secretary position and I will discuss it with you later."
SUMMARIZE ACTION ITEMS:

Update on legislative issues.
AFDA: Update
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS:
Update on Legislative Issues.
AFDA: Update
CALL TO PUBLIC:
Office Manager Ball stated "I have given each of you an AFDA conference packet and I need to get your class forms back by December 15th if at all possible so that I can make the reservations for the hotel."
Chairman Drinen thanked everyone for coming and adjourned the meeting.
NEXT MEETING: December 16, 2014 at 3 PM
The meeting adjourned at 3:16 PM

Respectfully submitted by   _____________________________________________



       

          (Clerk of the Board, Len Friedlund)
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